
November 13, 2024	
Valley Fliers November Board Meeting	

Meeting Called to Order at: 6:30	
Present: Morrow, Wildstone, DeWitt (late), Hewitt, Smith, Vader, plus 11 members.	

Approval of October Minutes	
Kelsey moved to approve as written. Geoff seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 	

Maintenance Officer’s Report	
See Chris’ handouts.  The month was pretty quiet.  We wrapped up the temperature probe on 117 (it was bad) 
and the com1 issue (a bad connection) on 9MA.  Chris thinks the avionics are now solid.  Sean asked about updat-
ing 63S’s avionics.  Chris says he has some ideas on that, but it is up to Alan.  One idea would be a pair of G5s.  
9MA is due for an oil change and 63S is coming up soon.  Annuals are coming up.  First 117 on December 16th.  It 
is booked down for three weeks.  Vertex says plan on a week and a half to two weeks.  Chris asks that we watch 
for upcoming dates in the front of the books.  Early warning will help get ADs scheduled.  Kelsey asked if we cap-
tured the Hobbs hours could that help automate watching those?  Chris says there are software products that 
would help.  Sean asked about 63S’s yoke.  Chris said they just greased it and that fixed it.  We did an AD twice on 
727.  The tug is dead.  Chris will take it home and try to figure out what is going on with it.  He has 3d printed a 
dipstick removal tool.  It can be used to loosen, but not tighten the dipsticks.  There should be one in each plane.	

Safety Officer’s Report	
Geoff had no incidents to report this month.  The 182 autopilot issue from last month has been resolved.  The 172 
has a small leak on the passenger side windscreen.  About a month ago we had 117’s Avidyne database revert to 
an earlier date for unknown reasons.  He will be changing the way he manages the database updates, but he 
asked members to let him know if they see any issues.  Geoff asked Chris if we can get a compass swing on 117 
and 9MA.  Chris said he can add that to their annual lists.  Geoff asked how many people use the Dynon and Avi-
dyne combination for IFR.  He noted that on the map page the data blocks can be scooted over and then there is a 
secondary CDI view.  Yesterday, he and Chris were trying a simulated approach with a simulated significant in-
strument failure.  They discovered that secondary CDI only uses GPS data.  Geoff thinks we might have done our-
selves a small IFR disservice by not putting another VOR into the planes.  Chris noted the NDBs and VORs are like-
ly to go away in the near future.  Canada’s VORs are supposed to be gone in the next two years.  	

Treasurer’s Report	
See Alan’s handouts.  It was a reasonable, pretty normal month.  Year over year revenue was comparable.  Our 
maintenance was very good.  We got money selling our 430.  Our year to date loss is around $25000, doing not 
too badly.  Our revenue is still down year over year because we had so much aircraft downtime at the beginning 
of the year.  Our maintenance for the year is about 60% higher than last year.  On the balance sheet, we down on 
current assets, but last year’s value includes the assessment.  Alan is now feeling pretty comfortable going in to 
annual season.  We aren’t anticipating huge annuals.  Chris notes 117’s window might be an expensive compo-
nent of its annual.  The nut had dropped into the window frame.   The worst case might be needing to purchases a 
salvage door.  Alan says there is surely some way to fix it.  Question from the floor: what about the air vent on the 
right hand side of 117?  Chris says he fixed it.  On the P&L, the depreciation expense is a non-cash expense.  Alan 
thinks about it as covering our engine reserves.  Regarding the statement of cash flows, our cash is essentially 
down $1000 YTD.  That is doing really well. Alan may recommend we hold off on a dues increase at the end of the 
year because the finances are okay.  He thinks the rates are pretty good for now as well.  We will likely re-evaluate 
dues when we see how the annuals go.  The dues likely will need to go up, but that increase is likely to be small.	

New Business	
Next Meeting Tim Mensonides will be at our next meeting.  Sean asked what venue should we use next month?  
Alan thinks we can negotiate better with Trotters and bring the costs down.  If we can get $75-$100 off the bill he 
feels we should go back there.  Question from the floor: did the instructors all agree to pay to stay on Schedule-
Master?  Answer: Alan put it on their bills and has received no complaints.  The list is down to 8 instructors.  Sean 
agrees if Alan can work something out will Trotters we will go back there.  	



Free flight hour won by: Nick Webb	

Meeting adjourned at: 7:14	
Next Meeting: The next board meeting will be held Wednesday, December 11, with food available at 6:00 pm and 
business beginning at 6:30 at Trotters. 


















